
City of Muscatine 
 

ITEM NUMBER 2024-0015 
 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY DATE: 1/18/2024 

 
STAFF 
Brian Stineman, Public Works Director 
  
SUBJECT 
Request to Install Permanent 3-way Stop Signs at the Intersection of Fulliam and Kindler 
Avenues  
  
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
Request to install permanent stop signs at the three way intersection of Kindler and Fulliam 
Avenues  
  
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Approve the request  
  
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 
The Muscatine Traffic Committee has received a request from the Muscatine Community 
School District to permanently install stop signs at the intersection of W. Fulliam and Kindler 
Avenues. Based on our investigation of the matter, it is the opinion of the Traffic Committee 
that a three-way stop at this intersection is warranted and should be permanently installed. 
 
A notification letter was sent to residential properties located within a 500-foot radius of the 
intersection. If approved, these signs will be the lighted, flashing stop signs currently in use at 
8th and Broadway. After six months, the signs will be replaced with regular non-flashing stop 
signs.  
  
CITY FINANCIAL IMPACT 
Costs for the signs can be absorbed in the Traffic Control Budget  
  
ATTACHMENTS 
1. Fulliam & Kindler Stop signs v.2 
2. Fulliam & Kindler Map 
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"I remember Muscatine for its sunsets. I have never seen any
on either side of the ocean that equaled them" — Mark Twain

Resident or Property Owner
____________________
Muscatine, Iowa 52761

January 5, 2024

RE: Proposed Installation of Permanent Stop Signs

Dear Resident or Property Owner:

The Muscatine Traffic Committee has received a request from the Muscatine Community School 
District to permanently install stop signs at the intersection of W. Fulliam and Kindler Avenues. 
Based on our investigation of the matter, it is the opinion of the Traffic Committee that a three-
way stop at this intersection is warranted and should be permanently installed.

This proposal will be discussed by the Muscatine City Council at the regular council meeting on 
Thursday, January 18th, 2024 at 6:00 PM in City Hall, Council Chambers. This meeting will be 
your opportunity to express your concerns, support, or opposition to this proposal. Council 
approval is required before this change can be implemented permanently. As a neighbor within a 
500 foot radius of this area who may be affected by the proposed change, you are being notified 
so that you may have the opportunity to provide your input to the council before they make their 
decision.
 
Please feel free to attend the council meeting at the date and time listed above.

Sincerely,

Brian Stineman
Public Works Director
City of Muscatine

Cc: 1st  Ward Councilmember, Don Lampe
       City Administrator, Carol Webb
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